Faculty Senate Council
June 2, 2010

3:30 p.m.-5:00 p.m.

These minutes have not been approved.  Any corrections will be noted in the minutes of the next meeting.  
Present:  Cheng, Cottrill, Edelstein, Fedder, Fraser, Gullette, E. Li, Moritz, Newsom Kerr, Ostrov, Prior, Riley, Schaefer, Schulz, Solomon, Young

Excused:  Goldstein, S. Li, Pan
Absent:  Feinstein, Gray, Griffith, Hess, Holliday, Kamas, Kreitzberg, Maurer, Morris, Numan, Pier, Yan, Counseling Psychology, Marketing, Mechanical Engineering

1.  President Ruth Davis opened the meeting at 3:30 p.m.  The minutes of the May 12 were approved.  
2.  BENEFITS COMMITTEE (BC)
Daniel Ostrov continued his presentation from the May 12 meeting, which can be viewed at http://www.scu.edu/governance/committees/benefitscommittee.cfm.  He said that  there will be changes in the near future in the health plans particularly noting that the individual premium rate will not stay at zero.  There was discussion about the tuition remission part of employee benefits.  A comment was made that this cost be revealed so that informed suggestions can be made if an opportunity for comments is presented.  Dan said that a questionnaire is planned to be distributed in January asking for employees’ priorties with regard to benefits.  
Referring to Question 6. from his presentation Dan asked if the BC should publish its agenda and minutes.  A motion was made, seconded, and approved by the majority present with three abstentions recommending that the BC publish agenda and minutes on the Governance site.  In addition, it was moved, seconded, and approved by the majority present with two nay votes and no abstentions recommending that the BC periodically send out an email notifying people that agenda and minutes are available on the Governance site.   The final motion was to recommend that Human Resources annually publish on their site the healthcare benefits data with comparison institutions.  After the motion was seconded, the recommendation was approved by the majority present with two abstentions. 
It was generally agreed that the Council would like an update twice a year from the BC about its work and deliberations.  The Staff Senate would receive an update also.
Referring to Question 4, Dan asked if a move to increase co-pays or increase premiums among the plans to equalize the difference was a fair and reasonable approach.  Those in attendance agreed with this approach.  He said that HR is committed to offering plan choices to employees.
Dan reported that Question 3. – should the family cost slowly be lowered and the individual cost slowly be raised – has caused the most controversy with the BC.  Some responses he received were that a person with a family has made this choice and should not seek premium equalization from those on a no-cost plan.  Dan did receive one response that indicated that the no-cost plan participants should pay more to equalize the family cost premium.  Another argument he received was that the no-cost participant works just as hard as the premium-paying employee.  Dan said the BC is considering offering some compensation to an employee who elects to be on their spouse’s health plan and not on SCU’s plan.
In response to a question about healthcare benefits in retirement, Dan said there is no plan in the near future to provide these.
3.  President Davis reported that Helen Moritz has volunteered to review and update the Faculty Senate Election Rules and Procedures and Bylaws.   Volunteers or nominations are needed to work with Helen on this project.
Volunteers or nominations are needed also for two faculty for two-year terms on the Parking Committee.  Names will be forwarded to the Council for their recommendation before sending them on to the Vice President for Administration and Finance.  Ruth will send an email to all faculty about these two opportunities.

4.  President Davis reported on Senate accomplishments this year:

· Formation of an Education and Counseling Psychology Grievance Committee

· Approval of the Patent Policy

· Considerable savings on the fall Faculty Recognition event with the format change
· A successful WASC visit

· Two presentations by the Vice President for Administration and Finance on the budget priorities and the 2010-11 budget

· Rank and tenure committee service hiatus recommendations approved

· Faculty Senate Professor Award selection committee reorganized

· Formation of a task force on governance review

· Adoption of a new final exam scheduling policy

· Approval of Handbook recommendations by the Faculty Affairs Committe on the Faculty Appointment Model and Modified Duties

· Faculty Senate Assessment Advisory Committee completed its work and is retired

· Benefits Committee report

· Strategic Plan and Capacity Review are ongoing

Before adjourning President Davis thanked President Engh and Provost Gilbert for their attendance and participation at Faculty Senate meetings.   

Copies of any materials distributed at this meeting are available upon request.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:50 p.m.  Please refer to http://www.scu.edu/governance.cfm for additional information on the Faculty Senate and University committees.

